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Steering Committee Meeting
Alaska Department of Fish & Game, Suite 2

1800 Glenn Highway, Palmer

Call in # (907) 746-6347 ( confirmed correct number for ADFG conference room
Tuesday, January 14, 2014 1:30 to 4pm

NOTES
Facilitator: Frankie Barker


Notetaker: Corinne Smith
In attendance:

David Wigglesworth (FWS) - phone

Jeff Davis (ARRI) - phone

Liz Robinson (EMS)
Frankie Barker (MSB)
Sam Ivey (ADF&G)
Eric Rothwell (NMFS)
Arni Thompson (Alaska Salmon Alliance)
Jessica Speed (TNC)
Doug McBride (FWS)
Terry Nininger (interested citzen)
Housekeeping Jessica reminded us and confirmed that (for the record) 746-6347 is the CORRECT number to call for the ADFG conference room.  To call from the room, dial 9 first.

Mat-Su Salmon Partnership Business 

· Welcome new Steering Committee members/thank you to outgoing: Jessica introduced the new Steering Committee members: Liz and Arni.  She talked some of about their orientation to the partnership.  She circulated a card to sign to thank Kim Sollien and GLT for their service on the steering committee. 
· Partnership letter to the Board of Fisheries: Corinne, Frankie, and Jessica drafted a letter to the Board that the Steering Committee received to discuss at this meeting.  Corinne asked for content, style, and tone comments at the meeting and that grammatical corrections be tracked and emailed.  In general, the committee thought the letter looked good and had a few suggestions:

· Doug said the letter is good at describing what the Partnership does for habitat; and need to note the fact that stocks of concern and development are not in same places.  Frankie noted that the borough Fish and Wildlife Commission is mapping stocks of concern & development.
· Jessica pointed out that the goal is to tell BoF that we’re a resource.
· Sam noted that the original 2008 plan had quite a bit of broad effort to develop conservation strategies and to highlight that.  
· We talked about invasive aquatic species and need to break out plants and pike, and decided to leave it as is.  
· Terry voiced concern that the letter may not get the attention from BoF that it deserves because of volume of packet that board receives, and that’s it important for someone to comment and present the letter at their meeting.  Jessica will consider attending and giving testimony.
· Strategic Action Plan Update: we discussed the following items in the Organizational chapter: 
· At-large seats term lengths and limits: Decided not to change length or number of terms, so remains 2 total 2 year terms.
· At-large seats local emphasis: Agreed that it’s good to have a preference for organizations based in Mat-Su, but leave it open so SC can decide based on who is on the committee and who applies.  
· Committee approved the addition of a non-attendance policy and the definition of the Native Alaska seat and Administrative seats as written in latest draft.
National NFHP Funding allocation changes: David walked us through the new NFHP funding allocation process.  FY14 USFWS will implement new method for allocating NFHP funds.  The new system has two categories of funding: 1) $75,000 stable operating support that FHP can use as they see fit (e.g. coordinators, projects); and 2) competitive process for project funds, based on FHP performance over past 3 years and projected into future.  For this latter category, FHPs will need to make 8 criteria and be ranked at 3 levels on each to determine funding.  FWS AK Region is still digesting what this allocation means and how it might affect AK FHPs.  Regional coordinators will review the applications, then they go on to the national FWS where each FHP will be assigned a performance level.  FWS will divvy up the available funds based on number of FHPs in each level.
The schedule is coming up fast.  Applications are due February 28th.  NFHB board will comment in March.  By end of April the FWS Director will recommend final performance levels for each FHP.  Jessica will work with FWS to complete application with review by steering committee.
Some Thoughts on Further Refining of Partnership Project Selection (Doug McBride on behalf of Bill Rice):  They recommend using the Science and Data Committee in the project selection process.  Their proposed process:
1. FWS staff screen proposals initially for FWS and NFHP policy and Strategic Action Plan

a. Work with project proponents to develop proposals, ask obvious questions

b. Prepare 1 page review for S&D Committee
2. Science & Data Committee reviews then make recommendations to SC with full proposals 

3. SC ranks
Steering committee members had some suggestions on the process.  Eric asked if FWS would use FWS or partnership priorities in their screening.  Corinne said the SC should see all proposals, even those that can’t be funded with NFHP, and that this committee should determine what addresses the plan goals. Jeff said that it’s important who is on Sci & Data committee and how the process works.  Eric asked about timeline and Doug said they are waiting to see how the allocation process settles out.  Frankie suggested making this a major topic for March meeting. 
Committee Updates

· Someone noted that as we get more formal, we need to be clearer about committee roles and who is attending meetings and making decisions.  Frankie suggested that a list of committees and members be on the back of agendas and asked that Jessica send a list of who is on them.

· Outreach Committee: Jessica has invited new people from CIAA.  The committee has two projects: revise the outreach plan based on the Strategic Action Plan and produce an annual report.  The latter is in progress with efforts from Jessica, Frankie, and Katrina.  Arni and Jessica met with Loralei Simon and Rob Brown of Usibelli and talked about plan sections on large-scale resource development.  Corinne noted that there are opportunities to moderate language in the plan.
· Symposium planning:  Jessica) asked for suggestions for people for this committee.  It’s time to start planning for 2014.
Request for Mat-Su Salmon Partnership to Endorse an Inclusive Cook Inlet Salmon Fisheries Dialogue Meeting:  Arni added this agenda item based on the suggestion that Howard Delo brought up at the symposium.   Arni is concerned about bringing disruption into Partnership and has talked with Howard.  Some people in CI are interested in dialogues; ASA has done some similar meetings already.  Arni asked if the partnership could endorse or encourage a dialogue meeting?  Arni has done some leg work on logistics, and ASA will fund if Partnership will “bring it together.”

Corinne could see benefit in a diverse co-hosting (i.e. sport fish, commercial fish, and habitat interests) to make people feel more comfortable.  Terry said that things are heating up and the partnership could be helpful in bringing a positive theme for Mat-Su.  Steering Committee members asked for more definition about the goals so that the Partnership can see that it’s in line with our priorities.  Some also voiced concerns about whether or not this falls within our bounds.

Upcoming Events:
· NFHP Board Meeting, January 15th 10 -1:30pm 

· FWS funding allocation teleconference for FHPs, January 16, 10-12pm
· Ecoflows & Indicators of Hydrologic Alteration workshop in Anchorage, January 22nd 
· Mat-Su Business Alliance meeting on salmon – ASA and AK Mining 

· public meeting on HB77 in Talkeetna tonight; tentative January 21st in Palmer-Wasilla area
Next meeting:  March 11th, 2014
· ID remaining gaps on meeting notetaker & facilitator schedule  - Jessica got some volunteers for the coming year.
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